## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 23, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, and John J. Jones. Meeting called to order at 10:00~am.

Although there were no appointments several tax payers came in to question their tax bills.

Mr. & Mrs. Sargent had an exemption removed when it was not an elderly but a blind exemption. This was changed to reflect the correction.

Mrs Garcia had an error which was also changed. Mr. Jones had a change which the assessors had failed to enter on the face of the card and was not picked up. This was also changed. Mr. Wallace requested an abatement. He agreed with the assessment on his property but due to the condition of another property on his road he felt his value suffers and should be adjusted. He was given the proper applications for the selectmen as well as the state.

Bob Varnum, road agent, gave his report.

Mr. Dennison, planning board, for information on the bridge from Hillsboro to the proposed sub-division of D. Knapton. It is posted for light traffic and there is concern over the possibility of a fire truck not being able to get across in the event of an emergency. Mr. Dennison was assured the bridge had been given the needed support but the Town will not remove the sign. Fire trucks and all emergency vehicles can cross without mishap was the report received by Mr. Dennison from the Hillsboro fire chief.

Meeting adjourned 12:00

ems